

1  
2  
3  
4  
5  
6  
7  
8  
9  
10  
11  
12  
13  
14  
15  
16  
17  
18  
19  
20  
21  
22  
23  
24  
25

**TOWN OF HEMPSTEAD**

**TOWN BOARD MEETING**

**ONE WASHINGTON STREET**

**TOWN HALL PAVILION**

**HEMPSTEAD, NEW YORK 11550**

**May 23, 2023**

**10:30 A.M.**

**BEFORE: DONALD X. CLAVIN, JR.**

**SUPERVISOR**

1  
2  
3  
4  
5  
6  
7  
8  
9  
10  
11  
12  
13  
14  
15  
16  
17  
18  
19  
20  
21  
22  
23  
24

**APPEARANCES :**

- DEPUTY SUPERVISOR GOOSBY
- COUNCIL MEMBER CARINI
- COUNCIL MEMBER DUNNE, SR.
- COUNCIL MEMBER MILLER
- COUNCIL MEMBER MUSCARELLA
- COUNCIL MEMBER RYDER
- TOWN CLERK MURRAY
- DEPUTY TOWN CLERK POKALSKY
- TOWN ATTORNEY MACCARONE
- CHIEF OF STAFF LIBERT
- COMPTROLLER MASTROMARINO
- RECEIVER OF TAXES DRISCOLL



**HEMPSTEAD TOWN BOARD**    **MAY 23, 2023**

1            SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: I would like to welcome  
2 you all to the Town Board Meeting of May 23, 2023.

3            Madam Clerk, will you, please, call the  
4 roll.

Page | 3

5            CLERK MURRAY: Supervisor Clavin?

6            SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Here.

7            CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Carini?

8            COUNCILMAN CARINI: Here.

9            CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Dunne?

10           COUNCILMAN DUNNE: Here.

11           CLERK MURRAY: Deputy Supervisor Goosby?

12           DEPUTY SUPERVISOR GOOSBY: Here.

13           CLERK MURRAY: Councilwoman Miller?

14           COUNCILWOMAN MILLER: Here.

15           CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Muscarella?

16           COUNCILMAN MUSCARELLA: Here.

17           CLERK MURRAY: Councilwoman Ryder?

18           COUNCILWOMAN RYDER: Here.

19           CLERK MURRAY: Receiver of Taxes Janine  
20 Driscoll?

21           RECEIVER OF TAXES DRISCOLL: Here.

22           SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: I will, now, ask  
23 Receiver of Taxes Janine Driscoll to lead us in  
24 the Pledge of Allegiance.

25           RECEIVER OF TAXES DRISCOLL: Right hand

1        over your heart, I Pledge Allegiance - -

2                    (Whereupon, Receiver of Taxes Janine  
3        Driscoll, led the Assembly in the Pledge of  
4        Allegiance. After, the following ensued.)

5                    SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Thank you very much.

6                    Madam Clerk, will you, please, call the  
7        first Public Hearing.

8                    CLERK MURRAY: Petition of the Commissioner  
9        of Buildings to demolish the inground - swimming  
10       pool and remove all litter and debris from  
11       property - East Meadow - South side of Alder  
12       Avenue 175 feet East of Andrew Avenue - Department  
13       of Buildings.

14                   SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Okay, any Member of the  
15       Board wish to be heard?

16                   (Whereupon, no comments were heard. After,  
17       the following ensued.)

18                   SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: I do not have any slips  
19       for Item Number 1, does anybody like to be heard  
20       that did not sign in for Item Number 1?

21                   (Whereupon, no comments were heard. After,  
22       the following ensued.)

23                   SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: If not, may I, please,  
24       have a Motion.

25                   COUNCILMAN DUNNE: I move the Public

1       Hearing be closed and the Board adopt the Item.

2               COUNCILMAN CARINI:   Second.

3               CLERK MURRAY:   Supervisor Clavin?

4               SUPERVISOR CLAVIN:   Aye.

5               CLERK MURRAY:   Deputy Supervisor Goosby?

6               DEPUTY SUPERVISOR GOOSBY:   Aye.

7               CLERK MURRAY:   Councilman Carini?

8               COUNCILMAN CARINI:   Aye.

9               CLERK MURRAY:   Councilman Dunne?

10              COUNCILMAN DUNNE:   Aye.

11              CLERK MURRAY:   Councilwoman Miller?

12              COUNCILWOMAN MILLER:   Aye.

13              CLERK MURRAY:   Councilman Muscarella?

14              COUNCILMAN MUSCARELLA:   Aye.

15              CLERK MURRAY:   Councilwoman Ryder?

16              COUNCILWOMAN RYDER:   Aye.

17              SUPERVISOR CLAVIN:   Madam Clerk, please,  
18       call the next item.

19              CLERK MURRAY:   Petition of the Commissioner  
20       of Buildings to demolish & remove a two-story wood  
21       frame one family dwelling with detached garage and  
22       remove all litter and debris from property - North  
23       Bellmore - South side of Fowler Street 538 feet  
24       West of Bellmore Avenue - Department of Buildings.

25              SUPERVISOR CLAVIN:   Any Member of

1        the Board wish to be heard on this?

2                    (Whereupon, no comments were heard. After,  
3        the following ensued.)

4                    SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: I will go through the <sup>Page | 6</sup>  
5        audience, don't worry.

6                    When we ask the audience to speak, we ask  
7        them to go to the back podium.

8                    Any Member of the Board wish to be heard on  
9        this?

10                   (Whereupon, no comments were heard. After,  
11        the following ensued.)

12                   SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: I have a couple of  
13        slips that people have signed in. Go to the back  
14        podium to speak.

15                   First, I have Jane Weisbecker, and give  
16        your name and address, that would be awesome.

17                   JANE WEISBECKER: Good Morning. Jane  
18        Weisbecker. I am an Attorney for the bank that  
19        has the mortgage on the property.

20                   Um, my address is 14 Pemberwick Road in  
21        Greenwich, Connecticut, 06831.

22                   Could we also check out other witness in.

23                   SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: No, I will go one at a  
24        time. You might testify and ask questions and he  
25        may not need to.

1            JANE WEISBECKER: We are, here, to object  
2 to the petition.

3            Um, the property is in foreclosure. Can  
4 you wait one second. Page | 7

5            SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Is that Todd, I will  
6 ask you to give your name and address.

7            Identify yourself.

8            TODD YOVINO: Todd Yovino, Island Advantage  
9 Realty. Um, address is 360 Motor Parkway,  
10 Hauppauge, New York, here, representing Select  
11 Portfolio, on behalf of U.S. Bank and our local  
12 representation brought into this matter recently.

13            SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Okay, I will identify -  
14 - Fred, why don't you come on up here, identify  
15 yourself.

16            COMMISSIONER JAWITZ: Fredrick Jawitz, Town  
17 of Hempstead Department of Buildings.

18            SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Okay, do you have a  
19 position on this application?

20            JANE WEISBECKER: This property is in  
21 foreclosure.

22            It has been in foreclosure for a couple of  
23 years delayed because of COVID.

24            The status of the foreclosure is, there is,  
25 now, pending a Motion for Judgment Foreclosure

1    of Sale which is the last step towards entering a  
2    Judgment of Foreclosure and scheduling a sale.

3            We anticipate that would be granted in  
4    short order.

5            We never know with the Courts, um, there  
6    have been really bad delays because of COVID in  
7    the last couple of years, but, we would ask that  
8    the petition be continued.

9            And, Todd can give you some more facts  
10   about that.

11           We have a "hold harmless," and some parties  
12   are engaged to do work on the property.

13           SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Before Todd testifies,  
14   Fred, did you want to add something?

15           COMMISSIONER JAWITZ: Good Morning,  
16   everyone. I would just like to remind the Board  
17   that this started because this has been vacant  
18   since 2019.

19           SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Right.

20           COMMISSIONER JAWITZ: And, first, Chapter  
21   90 Notice was actually mailed out 2019, so, this  
22   has been going on for a long time.

23           It is still vacant and the position of the  
24   Department is we recommend approval of the  
25   Resolution and, of course, they can work with



1 Chief LaPinsky and that sort of gets a little more  
2 movement on the house that has been vacant since  
3 2019.

4 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: That is something that <sup>Page | 9</sup>  
5 we customarily have done, is that correct?

6 COMMISSIONER JAWITZ: That is customarily  
7 correct.

8 JANE WEISBECKER: The problem with having a  
9 demolition order on the property, we anticipate  
10 this will be for a foreclosure sale and that won't  
11 be a long time, so, if you enter a demolition  
12 order, that will, essentially, cause no one to  
13 bid.

14 I mean that would put a death, now, on this  
15 structure and it will totally frustrate the  
16 collateral of the bank.

17 The bank has put about six hundred thousand  
18 of advancements in the property, so, the bank  
19 stands to lose quite a bit if you take a structure  
20 and turn it into demolished property.

21 So, I realize that there has been a delay.

22 Um, the bank doesn't own the property,  
23 unfortunately, at this point but it is working on  
24 it.

25 Um, we have taken steps to get the

1 Hold harmless sign, so, we have some experts  
2 retained to do various work.

3 I think that can be explained and we are  
4 looking for, basically, to be put on your next  
5 calendar to allow us to do this.

Page | 10

6 Um, the delay is really not the bank's  
7 fault.

8 It is the Court's fault.

9 As a lawyer, that I what I have been  
10 standing up and telling people.

11 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: I get that. Let me ask  
12 you a question, is it Nassau County?

13 Where is the Court action being held?

14 JANE WEISBECKER: In Nassau County.

15 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Do you have a next  
16 Court date?

17 JANE WEISBECKER: So, what has happened is  
18 the judgment, it is a Motion for Judgment of  
19 Foreclosure and same was filed more than a month  
20 ago, so it is pending and the judgment is an  
21 unopposed foreclosure.

22 No defendants have appeared.

23 It is a vacant property.

24 So, there should be some pretty quick  
25 attention paid on this Motion to get it granted.

1           Once that is granted, then, you are allowed  
2 to schedule your sale within about thirty to sixty  
3 days.

4           So, we are not talking about hanging onto <sup>Page | 11</sup>  
5 this property for a long time.

6           But, once, again, if you enter a demolish  
7 order, nobody is going to bid, that is going to  
8 become searchable.

9           Anybody doing due diligence on the property  
10 will see it and no one will bid on it.

11           So, you are, essentially, cutting the value  
12 of the collateral in half and we ask that you do  
13 not do that.

14           We are actually looking for just to just  
15 put us on your next Hearing date, today.

16           If it is thirty, sixty days, put us on your  
17 next Hearing date and let us get in.

18           We have the hold harmless.

19           We have people engaged to go in and let us  
20 clean up the exterior of the property.

21           SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Hold on one second,  
22 Counselor.

23           Look, I think the issue is the fact that it  
24 has been like this for multiple years and the  
25 Motion was filed after this is moving forward,

1 you know.

2 JANE WEISBECKER: It has been filed twice.

3 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: I understand that. I  
4 understand that, but the property has been like Page | 12  
5 this for a very long time.

6 It has been customarily, you know, we are  
7 willing to adopt it and, then, still give time.

8 But, I will tell you, Counselor, in all due  
9 respect, you know and my colleague will speak to  
10 this, this isn't a problem that has come up in the  
11 last six months or in the last year.

12 This has been on-going problem.

13 Councilman Dunne, do you want to add  
14 something?

15 COUNCILMAN DUNNE: Yes, I visited the  
16 property with Assemblyman Durso and the neighbors  
17 are really upset with the property because the  
18 kids there are drinking.

19 This is six years, not a month ago, not a  
20 year ago.

21 Six years the neighbors have been asking  
22 for something to happen with this.

23 Now, all of a sudden we finally get to the  
24 point where we can show them that we are doing  
25 something and you are saying hold it off a

1    little longer because we did something last month.

2            We filed for a Court date last month.

3            This has been going on for six years.

4            I have to think about the people that I

5    represent and they are really very, very upset.

6            JANE WEISBECKER: I understand.

7            COUNCILMAN DUNNE: If we do pass this, you

8    still have wiggle room as the Commissioner said

9    from the Building Department to resolve it and

10   keep the building, you know, intact, as long as

11   you meet certain criteria.

12            So, you have time.

13            You have a little bit of wiggle room. You

14   had six years, now, you got a lot less time.

15            So, I am recommending that we pass this and

16   give you that little bit of wiggle room.

17            JANE WIESBECKER: Well, the foreclosure

18   action wasn't filed until '19, so, before COVID,

19   it wasn't pending very long.

20            So, and, then, COVID kind of closed

21   everything down, as you know.

22            SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: And, we are respectful

23   of that and I get the Courts and doing Zoom

24   conferences and I know the Foreclosure Part in

25   Nassau County very well, but, the Courts

1 have been open for a while, now, and the Motions  
2 are going on.

3 We do have a number of residents who have  
4 been complaining about this for a very, very long <sup>Page | 14</sup>  
5 time and they live here.

6 You know, we are willing to give somewhat  
7 of a delay on the actual demolition but, we have  
8 to be very, very mindful of the residents who have  
9 been dealing with this on a regular basis for a  
10 number of years.

11 COUNCILMAN MUSCARELLA: I will ask a  
12 question, you mentioned three times, the hold  
13 harmless, can you explain the hold harmless and  
14 what the hold harmless is going to do for us and  
15 for the neighbors and the continued cleanup and  
16 stuff?

17 TODD YOVINO: Again, Todd Yovino, here.

18 So, even though this has been going on for  
19 a while, you know, they recently brought me in as  
20 a local to the property and this is what my  
21 company does, we handle and oversee, um,  
22 properties going through foreclosures, as well as  
23 properties that have been foreclosed on.

24 And, unfortunately, it took to get, here,  
25 today, like you said and look, we are v

1 very sympathetic to the neighbors.

2 I live within the community.

3 I am part of the Town of Hempstead, here.

4 And, um, look, we all are sympathetic to <sup>Page | 15</sup>  
5 it.

6 The reality is, look, I have been out to  
7 the property, much like you have and the property,  
8 as it states in your report is structurally not  
9 sound.

10 It is actually, if you look, I don't know  
11 if you have the report and survey on Page 2, it  
12 actually says "property is in stable and in good  
13 condition."

14 There are problems with missing siding, you  
15 know, a deck, some overgrown grass in the backyard  
16 and a garage that should be attended to but  
17 nothing that warrants the property to come down.

18 You know, I don't think we are sending the  
19 right message to the community that we are going  
20 to take down houses because some kids are drinking  
21 beer on the property.

22 Um, look, again, as we are sympathetic.

23 We are here to take action.

24 We just got the hold harmless report filled  
25 out.

1            I was brought into this a week and a half  
2            ago.

3            We acted timely.

4            We went out there. We reviewed the  
5            property.

6            We already had people lined up to move on  
7            this.

8            COUNCILMAN MUSCARELLA: So, my question is  
9            what does a "hold harmless" do?

10            TODD YOVINO: It allows us inside the  
11            property.

12            You know, we are not allowed inside the  
13            property until we gave the proper documentation  
14            that you requested us to access it, so - -

15            SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Mr. Yovino, when were  
16            you brought into this?

17            TODD YOVINO: Approximately, a week and a  
18            half ago.

19            SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Okay, so, a week and a  
20            half ago, so, this has been an ongoing problem for  
21            six years.

22            Like I said and with all due respect to  
23            Counselor and I appreciate you driving down.

24            I hope the drive back up to Connecticut is  
25            good and you don't get stuck in traffic.



1 They are doing lane work on the 95. You  
2 have to understand, the Board's position is that  
3 this has been going on for a number of years.

4 The residents have been somewhat patient <sup>Page | 17</sup>  
5 a degree.

6 We are very mindful of them.

7 I appreciate you being retained a week and  
8 a half ago.

9 The Bank has an obligation. Everybody has  
10 an obligation.

11 We have expressed, you know, our  
12 willingness to say - - I can't speak for how  
13 everyone is going to vote.

14 We may or may not adopt this Motion.

15 We might delay it, but, I do think, you  
16 know, we have seen a pretty steady pattern of  
17 negotiating done.

18 And, I am just trying to be straight  
19 forward with you on that.

20 TODD YOVINO: Well, again, look, I was at  
21 the property a week and a half ago.

22 The property was locked up, secured.

23 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Do you live in North  
24 Bellmore?

25 TODD YOVINO: I live in Oceanside.

1            SUPERVISOR CLAVIN:    Okay, okay, I am sure  
2            if this was like this for six years you would - -

3            TODD YOVINO:    Absolutely, we understand.

4            SUPERVISOR CLAVIN:    I know you understand. Page | 18

5            You have gotten a comment from my Building  
6            Commissioner, who is really, really of the  
7            mindset, he would go knock it down tomorrow that  
8            he would be willing to work with you.

9            But, like I said, is there anything else  
10           that you want to add to this?

11           TODD YOVINO:    No, we would like the  
12           opportunity, one last opportunity to do the right  
13           thing, here.

14           SUPERVISOR CLAVIN:    Okay.

15           TODD YOVINO:    That is what we are asking  
16           the Court today.

17           SUPERVISOR CLAVIN:    Counselor?

18           JANE WEISBECKER:    I can't reiterate  
19           strongly enough that the Order is going to have a  
20           very negative impact on the foreclosure.

21           So, you do have to look at the equity of  
22           all parties.

23           This is a bank.    Banks can't walk into the  
24           property.

25           They are trying to find this owner for

1 a long time.

2 They haven't been able to.

3 There is no appearing parties in the  
4 foreclosure.

Page | 19

5 So, there is no reason for me to believe  
6 that there is going to be any kind of long delay  
7 at this point.

8 So, I mean, we are not trying to delay you  
9 any further.

10 I am asking for you to hear us on your next  
11 calendar.

12 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Which bank owns it?

13 JANE WEISBECKER: I am sorry?

14 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Which bank?

15 JANE WEISBECKER: U.S. Bank, U.S. Bank,  
16 National Association.

17 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Okay, right, I hear  
18 you. I appreciate you.

19 I have another resident that is asking to  
20 speak before we make a Motion, here.

21 I know it is Clair Honovic.

22 Hey, how are you doing?

23 If you would go to the back mic and give  
24 your name and address, that would be great.

25 Hi, how are you doing? Name and address,

1 that would be great.

2 CLAIR HONOVIC: Clair Honovic. 2350 Fowler  
3 Street, North Bellmore, New York.

4 So, I am in favor of knocking this home Page | 20  
5 down.

6 It has been vacant for a long time and I  
7 live right next door to it.

8 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Yes.

9 CLAIR HONOVIC: It is actually more than  
10 just drinkers.

11 There is a massive rat problem.

12 It has spread throughout the whole block.

13 I have killed well over fifty in my own  
14 year and seen many cut off heads of rats.

15 And, I have pulled squatters out of there  
16 with the police.

17 Um, I don't know if anybody else would like  
18 to stay living next to a house like that but that  
19 is a big risk.

20 I have a family and I don't want my family  
21 burned down because a squatter needs to create a  
22 fire in this home to stay warm.

23 I stay watch on that house like I have  
24 nothing better to do.

25 And, I just want to see it go.

1            SUPERVISOR CLAVIN:    Okay.

2            CLAIR HONOVIC:    If you walk onto any part  
3 of that property, it is just crumbling.

4            I don't even know how it is sound.

5            SUPERVISOR CLAVIN:    Okay.

6            CLAIR HONOVIC:    I feel it is a danger and  
7 if those children go into that backyard and go  
8 into that shed or garage, it is going to collapse  
9 on them.

10           It is a very big risk.

11           It is very accessible, the whole property.

12           SUPERVISOR CLAVIN:    Yes, okay, thank you.

13           COUNCILMAN DUNNE:    Thank you.

14           SUPERVISOR CLAVIN:    I don't have any other  
15 slips on this Item, is there anybody else that  
16 wishes to be heard that did not sign in on this?

17           Sure, if you give your name and address in  
18 the back, that would be great, thank you.

19           MARCIA DITIERI:    Good Morning, Marcia  
20 Ditier, Merrick, New York.

21           I understand if something is dangerous that  
22 you don't want it around, but me, being a resident  
23 of Merrick, I see what happens, you knock the  
24 house down, a developer is going to come and, you  
25 know, what is going to happen?



1    Public Hearing be closed and that the Board adopt  
2    the item.

3            DEPUTY SUPERVISOR GOOSBY:    Second the  
4    Motion.

5            CLERK MURRAY:    Supervisor Clavin?

6            SUPERVISOR CLAVIN:    Aye.

7            CLERK MURRAY:    Deputy Supervisor Goosby?

8            DEPUTY SUPERVISOR GOOSBY:    Aye.

9            CLERK MURRAY:    Councilman Carini?

10           COUNCILMAN CARINI:    Aye.

11           CLERK MURRAY:    Councilman Dunne?

12           COUNCILMAN DUNNE:    Aye.

13           CLERK MURRAY:    Councilwoman Miller?

14           COUNCILWOMAN MILLER:    Aye.

15           CLERK MURRAY:    Councilman Muscarella?

16           COUNCILMAN MUSCARELLA:    Aye.

17           CLERK MURRAY:    Councilwoman Ryder?

18           COUNCILWOMAN RYDER:    Aye.

19           SUPERVISOR CLAVIN:    Counsel, and Todd  
20    Yovino, perhaps you can exchange information with  
21    the Building Commissioner and I appreciate you  
22    coming in, but, you know, residents have spoken.

23           And, I appreciate the Councilman's  
24    patience, as well.

25           Madam Clerk, please, call the next

1 Item.

2 CLERK MURRAY: Petition of the Commissioner  
3 of Buildings to demolish & remove a two-story wood  
4 frame, one family dwelling with detached two car <sup>Page | 24</sup>  
5 garage and remove all litter and debris from  
6 property - Oceanside - South side of Lindbergh  
7 Avenue, 441 feet East of Oceanside Road -  
8 Department of Buildings.

9 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Any Member of the Board  
10 wish to be heard on this Item?

11 (Whereupon, no response was heard. After,  
12 the following ensued.)

13 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: I do not have any slips  
14 on this Item, anybody that did not sign in that  
15 wishes to be heard on Item Number 3?

16 (Whereupon, no response was heard. After,  
17 the following ensued.)

18 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: If not, may I, please,  
19 have a Motion.

20 COUNCILWOMAN MILLER: I move that the  
21 Public Hearing be closed and the Board adopt the  
22 Item.

23 COUNCILWOMAN RYDER: Second.

24 CLERK MURRAY: Supervisor Clavin?

25 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Aye.



**HEMPSTEAD TOWN BOARD**    **MAY 23, 2023**

1            CLERK MURRAY: Deputy Supervisor Goosby?

2            DEPUTY SUPERVISOR GOOSBY: Aye.

3            CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Carini?

4            COUNCILMAN CARINI: Aye.

Page | 25

5            CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Dunne?

6            COUNCILMAN DUNNE: Aye.

7            CLERK MURRAY: Councilwoman Miller?

8            COUNCILWOMAN MILLER: Aye.

9            CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Muscarella?

10           COUNCILMAN MUSCARELLA: Aye.

11           CLERK MURRAY: Councilwoman Ryder?

12           COUNCILWOMAN RYDER: Aye.

13           SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Madam Clerk, please,  
14 call the next item.

15           CLERK MURRAY: Proposed Local Law Re:  
16 "Regulations and Restrictions" to limit parking in  
17 Garden City South, Oceanside - (To amend Chapter  
18 202 of the Code of the Town of Hempstead.)

19           SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Any Member of the Board  
20 wish to be heard on this?

21           (Whereupon, no response was heard. After,  
22 the following ensued.)

23           SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: I do not have any slips  
24 on Item Number 4, is there anybody that wishes to  
25 be heard on Item Number 4 that did not sign in?

**HEMPSTEAD TOWN BOARD**    **MAY 23, 2023**

1            (Whereupon, no response was heard. After,  
2 the following ensued.)

3            SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: If not, may I, please,  
4 have a Motion. Page | 26

5            COUNCILMAN MUSCARELLA: I move that the  
6 Public Hearing be closed and the Board adopt the  
7 item.

8            COUNCILWOMAN RYDER: I second the Motion.

9            CLERK MURRAY: Supervisor Clavin?

10           SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Aye.

11           CLERK MURRAY: Deputy Supervisor Goosby?

12           DEPUTY SUPERVISOR GOOSBY: Aye.

13           CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Carini?

14           COUNCILMAN CARINI: Aye.

15           CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Dunne?

16           COUNCILMAN DUNNE: Aye.

17           CLERK MURRAY: Councilwoman Miller?

18           COUNCILWOMAN MILLER: Aye.

19           CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Muscarella?

20           COUNCILMAN MUSCARELLA: Aye.

21           CLERK MURRAY: Councilwoman Ryder?

22           COUNCILWOMAN RYDER: Aye.

23           SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Madam Clerk, please,  
24 call the next item.

25           CLERK MURRAY: Proposed Local Law Re:

1        "Parking or Standing Prohibitions" in Elmont,  
2        Merrick, North Merrick, Seaford - (To amend  
3        Section 202-1 of the Code of the Town of  
4        Hempstead)

5                SUPERVISOR CLAVIN:    Any Member of the Board  
6        wish to be heard?

7                (Whereupon, no comments were heard.    After,  
8        the following ensued.)

9                SUPERVISOR CLAVIN:    Okay, I do not have any  
10        slips, does any Member of the Public that did not  
11        sign in that wishes to be heard on Item Number 5?

12                (Whereupon, no response was heard.    After,  
13        the following ensued.)

14                SUPERVISOR CLAVIN:    If not, may I, please,  
15        have a Motion.

16                COUNCILMAN MUSCARELLA:    I move that the  
17        Public Hearing be closed and the Board adopt the  
18        Item.

19                COUNCILMAN CARINI:    Second.

20                CLERK MURRAY:    Supervisor Clavin?

21                SUPERVISOR CLAVIN:    Aye.

22                CLERK MURRAY:    Deputy Supervisor Goosby?

23                DEPUTY SUPERVISOR GOOSBY:    Aye.

24                CLERK MURRAY:    Councilman Carini?

25                COUNCILMAN CARINI:    Aye.

1            CLERK MURRAY:    Councilman Dunne?

2            COUNCILMAN DUNNE:    Aye.

3            CLERK MURRAY:    Councilwoman Miller?

4            COUNCILWOMAN MILLER:    Aye.

5            CLERK MURRAY:    Councilman Muscarella?

6            COUNCILMAN MUSCARELLA:    Aye.

7            CLERK MURRAY:    Councilwoman Ryder?

8            COUNCILWOMAN RYDER:    Aye.

9            SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Madam Clerk, please,  
10            call the next item.

11            CLERK MURRAY:    Proposed Local Law Re:  
12            "Arterial Stops" in Baldwin, near East Rockaway,  
13            Levittown, Oceanside, Woodmere - (To amend Section  
14            197-5 of the Code of the Town of Hempstead.)

15            SUPERVISOR CLAVIN:    Any Member of the Board  
16            wish to be heard?

17            (Whereupon, no comments were heard. After,  
18            the following ensued.)

19            SUPERVISOR CLAVIN:    Okay, I do not have any  
20            slips, is there anybody that did not sign in that  
21            wishes to be heard on Item Number 6?

22            (Whereupon, no response was heard. After,  
23            the following ensued.)

24            SUEPRVISOR CLAVIN:    If not, may I, please,  
25            have a Motion.

**HEMPSTEAD TOWN BOARD**    **MAY 23, 2023**

1            COUNCILWOMAN MILLER: I move that the  
2 Public Hearing be closed and the Board adopt the  
3 item.

4            SENIOR COUNCILWOMAN GOOSBY: Second the    Page | 29  
5 Motion.

6            CLERK MURRAY: Supervisor Clavin?

7            SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Aye.

8            CLERK MURRAY: Deputy Supervisor Goosby?

9            DEPUTY SUPERVISOR GOOSBY: Aye.

10           CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Carini?

11           COUNCILMAN CARINI: Aye.

12           CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Dunne?

13           COUNCILMAN DUNNE: Aye.

14           CLERK MURRAY: Councilwoman Miller?

15           COUNCILWOMAN MILLER: Aye.

16           CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Muscarella?

17           COUNCILMAN MUSCARELLA: Aye.

18           CLERK MURRAY: Councilwoman Ryder?

19           COUNCILWOMAN RYDER: Aye.

20           SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Madam Clerk, please,  
21 call the next item.

22           CLERK MURRAY: Proposed Local Law Re:  
23 "Traffic Regulations In The Vicinity Of Schools" -  
24 Oceanside - (To amend Section 197-13 of the Code  
25 of the Town of Hempstead.)

1            SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Any Member of the Board  
2 wish to be heard?

3            (Whereupon, no response was heard. After,  
4 the following ensued.) Page | 30

5            SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: I do not have any  
6 slips, does anybody that did not sign in that  
7 wishes to be heard on Item Number 7?

8            (Whereupon, no comments were heard. After,  
9 the following ensued.)

10           SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: If not, may I, please,  
11 have a Motion.

12           COUNCILWOMAN MILLER: I move that the  
13 Public Hearing be closed and the Board adopt the  
14 Item.

15           COUNCILMAN MUSCARELLA: Second.

16           CLERK MURRAY: Supervisor Clavin?

17           SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Aye.

18           CLERK MURRAY: Deputy Supervisor Goosby?

19           DEPUTY SUPERVISOR GOOSBY: Aye.

20           CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Carini?

21           COUNCILMAN CARINI: Aye.

22           CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Dunne?

23           COUNCILMAN DUNNE: Aye.

24           CLERK MURRAY: Councilwoman Miller?

25           COUNCILWOMAN MILLER: Aye.

1            CLERK MURRAY:    Councilman Muscarella?

2            COUNCILMAN MUSCARELLA:    Aye.

3            CLERK MURRAY:    Councilwoman Ryder?

4            COUNCILWOMAN RYDER:    Aye.

5            SUPERVISOR CLAVIN:    Madam Clerk, please,  
6            call the next item.

7            CLERK MURRAY:    Proposed Local Law Re:    "Bus  
8            Stops" in Merrick (To amend Section 202-52 of the  
9            Code of the Town of Hempstead.)

10           SUPERVISOR CLAVIN:    Any Member of the Board  
11           wish to be heard on this?

12           (Whereupon, no response was heard.    After,  
13           the following ensued.)

14           SUPERVISOR CLAVIN:    I do not have any  
15           slips, does anybody that did not sign in that  
16           wishes to be heard on Item Number 8?

17           (Whereupon, no comments were heard.  
18           After, the following ensued.)

19           SUPERVISOR CLAVIN:    If not, may I have a  
20           Motion.

21           COUNCILMAN CARINI:    I move that the Public  
22           Hearing be closed and the Board adopt the item.

23           COUNCILWOMAN MILLER:    Second.

24           CLERK MURRAY:    Supervisor Clavin?

25           SUPERVISOR CLAVIN:    Aye.

**HEMPSTEAD TOWN BOARD**    **MAY 23, 2023**

1            CLERK MURRAY:    Deputy Supervisor Goosby?

2            DEPUTY SUPERVISOR GOOSBY:    Aye.

3            CLERK MURRAY:    Councilman Carini?

Page | 32

4            COUNCILMAN CARINI:    Aye.

5            CLERK MURRAY:    Councilman Dunne?

6            COUNCILMAN DUNNE:    Aye.

7            CLERK MURRAY:    Councilwoman Miller?

8            COUNCILWOMAN MILLER:    Aye.

9            CLERK MURRAY:    Councilman Muscarella?

10           COUNCILMAN MUSCARELLA:    Aye.

11           CLERK MURRAY:    Councilwoman Ryder?

12           COUNCILWOMAN RYDER:    Aye.

13           SUPERVISOR CLAVIN:    Madam Clerk, please,  
14           call the next item.

15           CLERK MURRAY:    Proposed "Handicapped  
16           Parking On Public Streets" in Bellerose Terrace,  
17           East Meadow, Elmont, Garden City South, Roosevelt  
18           - (238<sup>th</sup> Street, 8<sup>th</sup> Street, Hill Avenue, 238<sup>th</sup>  
19           Street, Euston Road South, Delisle Avenue)

20           SUPERVISOR CLAVIN:    Any Member of the Board  
21           wish to be heard?

22           (Whereupon, no comments were heard. After,  
23           the following ensued.)

24           SUPERVISOR CLAVIN:    I do not have any slips  
25           on Item Number 9, does anybody that did not



1        sign in that wishes to be heard on Item Number 9?

2                    (Whereupon, no response was heard. After,  
3        the following ensued.)

4                    SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: If not, may I, please, <sup>Page | 33</sup>  
5        have a Motion.

6                    COUNCILMAN MUSCARELLA: I move that the  
7        Public Hearing be closed and the Board adopt the  
8        item.

9                    COUNCILMAN DUNNE: Second.

10                   CLERK MURRAY: Supervisor Clavin?

11                   SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Aye.

12                   CLERK MURRAY: Deputy Supervisor Goosby?

13                   DEPUTY SUPERVISOR GOOSBY: Aye.

14                   CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Carini?

15                   COUNCILMAN CARINI: Aye.

16                   CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Dunne?

17                   COUNCILMAN DUNNE: Aye.

18                   CLERK MURRAY: Councilwoman Miller?

19                   COUNCILWOMAN MILLER: Aye.

20                   CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Muscarella?

21                   COUNCILMAN MUSCARELLA: Aye.

22                   CLERK MURRAY: Councilwoman Ryder?

23                   COUNCILWOMAN RYDER: Aye.

24                   SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Madam Clerk, please,  
25        call the next item.

1            CLERK MURRAY: Proposed contracts for Fire  
2 Protection Services in the North Lynbrook Fire  
3 Protection District (Incorporated Village Of  
4 Malverne.)

5            SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Any Member of the Board  
6 wish to be heard?

7            (Whereupon, no response was heard. After,  
8 the following ensued.)

9            SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: I do not have any  
10 slips, is there anybody that did not sign in for  
11 Item Number 10 that wish to be heard?

12            (Whereupon, no response was heard. After,  
13 the following ensued.)

14            SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: If not, may I, please,  
15 have a Motion.

16            COUNCILWOMAN RYDER: I move that the Public  
17 Hearing be closed and the Board adopt the item.

18            SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: May I, please, have a  
19 second.

20            DEPUTY SUPERVISOR GOOSBY: Second.

21            CLERK MURRAY: Supervisor Clavin?

22            SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Aye.

23            CLERK MURRAY: Deputy Supervisor Goosby?

24            DEPUTY SUPERVISOR GOOSBY: Aye.

25            CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Carini?

1  
2  
3  
4  
5  
6  
7  
8  
9  
10  
11  
12  
13  
14  
15  
16  
17  
18  
19  
20  
21  
22  
23  
24  
25

COUNCILMAN CARINI:    Aye.

CLERK MURRAY:    Councilman Dunne?

COUNCILMAN DUNNE:    Aye.

CLERK MURRAY:    Councilwoman Miller?

COUNCILWOMAN MILLER:    Aye.

CLERK MURRAY:    Councilman Muscarella?

COUNCILMAN MUSCARELLA:    Aye.

CLERK MURRAY:    Councilwoman Ryder?

COUNCILWOMAN RYDER:    Aye.

SUPERVISOR CLAVIN:    Madam Clerk, please,  
call the next item.

CLERK MURRAY:    Proposed contracts for Fire  
Protection Services in the Northwest Malverne Fire  
Protection District (Incorporated Village of  
Malverne)

SUPERVISOR CLAVIN:    Okay, any Member of the  
Board wish to be heard?

(Whereupon, no response was heard. After,  
the following ensued.)

SUPERVISOR CLAVIN:    If not, does any Member  
of the Public wish to be heard on Item Number 11?

(Whereupon, no response was heard. After,  
the following ensued.)

SUPERVISOR CLAVIN:    If not, may I, please,  
have a Motion.



**HEMPSTEAD TOWN BOARD**    **MAY 23, 2023**

1            COUNCILWOMAN MILLER: I move that the  
2 Public Hearing be closed and the Board adopt the  
3 item.

4            SENIOR COUNCILWOMAN GOOSBY: I second the Page | 36  
5 Motion.

6            CLERK MURRAY: Supervisor Clavin?

7            SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Aye.

8            CLERK MURRAY: Deputy Supervisor Goosby?

9            DEPUTY SUPERVISOR GOOSBY: Aye.

10           CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Carini?

11           COUNCILMAN CARINI: Aye.

12           CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Dunne?

13           COUNCILMAN DUNNE: Aye.

14           CLERK MURRAY: Councilwoman Miller?

15           COUNCILWOMAN MILLER: Aye.

16           CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Muscarella?

17           COUNCILMAN MUSCARELLA: Aye.

18           CLERK MURRAY: Councilwoman Ryder?

19           COUNCILWOMAN RYDER: Aye.

20           SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Madam Clerk, please,  
21 call the next item.

22           CLERK MURRAY: Proposed Increase &  
23 Improvement of the Franklin Square Water District.

24           SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Any Member of the Board  
25 wish to be heard?

1            (Whereupon, no comments were heard. After,  
2 the following ensued.)

3            SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: I have a slip, here,  
4 Andrew Manfredi, do you wish to be heard?

5            Mr. Manfredi?

6            (Whereupon, "No," was heard calling out  
7 from the audience. After, the following ensued.)

8            SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Anybody else that did  
9 not sign in that wishes to be heard on Item Number  
10 12?

11           (Whereupon, no response was heard. After,  
12 the following ensued.)

13           SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: If not, may I, please,  
14 have a Motion.

15           COUNCILMAN MUSCARELLA: I move that the  
16 Public Hearing be closed and the Board adopt the  
17 item.

18           COUNCILMAN DUNNE: Second the Motion.

19           CLERK MURRAY: Supervisor Clavin?

20           SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Aye.

21           CLERK MURRAY: Deputy Supervisor Goosby?

22           DEPUTY SUPERVISOR GOOSBY: Aye.

23           CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Carini?

24           COUNCILMAN CARINI: Aye.

25           CLERK MURRAY: Councilman Dunne?

1            COUNCILMAN DUNNE:    Aye.

2            CLERK MURRAY:    Councilwoman Miller?

3            COUNCILWOMAN MILLER:    Aye.

4            CLERK MURRAY:    Councilman Muscarella?

5            COUNCILMAN MUSCARELLA:    Aye.

6            CLERK MURRAY:    Councilwoman Ryder?

7            COUNCILWOMAN RYDER:    Aye.

8            SUPERVISOR CLAVIN:    Madam Clerk, please,  
9            call the Administrative Calendar.

10           CLERK MURRAY:    On the Administrative  
11           Calendar, we have Items 13 through 49.

12           SUPERVISOR CLAVIN:    Okay, any Member of the  
13           Board wish to speak on any of the items?

14           (Whereupon, no comments were heard. After,  
15           the following ensued.)

16           SUPERVISOR CLAVIN:    I have a couple of  
17           slips in, I will start off with Felix Procacci.

18           Good Morning, Mr. Procacci, if you would,  
19           please, give your name and address for the record,  
20           thank you.

21           FELIX PROCACCI:    Felix Procacci, Franklin  
22           Square.

23           Item 29, where are the details of the  
24           expenditures for this Resolution?

25           SUPERVISOR CLAVIN:    Town Comptroller?

1                    TOWN COMPTROLLER MASTROMARINO:    Good  
2                    Morning, Supervisor, Town Board:    John  
3                    Mastromarino, Town Comptroller.

4                                       These expenditures represent payroll  
5                    expenditures for the first quarter of 2023 for  
6                    Public Safety payroll.

7                                       FELIX PROCACCI:    Why wasn't that put in as  
8                    part of the Resolution - - no description - -  
9                    saying how the money is going to be used?

10                                       That should have been part of the  
11                    Resolution.

12                                       You put a lot of "Whereas," you need to put  
13                    - -

14                                       TOWN COMPTROLLER MASTROMARINO:    We have all  
15                    the documentation.

16                                       We have the permissibility.

17                                       FELIX PROCACCI:    I have to FOIL that, now?

18                                       SUPERVISOR CLAVIN:    No one said you have to  
19                    FOIL it.

20                                       He is answering your question.

21                                       FELIX PROCACCI:    Yeah, because it should be  
22                    part of the Resolution.

23                                       I mentioned this many times.

24                                       It is State Law, that, you know, anything  
25                    that you reference, here, should be put in as

1 part of the Resolution so people don't have to ask  
2 obvious questions.

3 If you are going to spend eight hundred  
4 thousand dollars, you should explain to people why Page | 40  
5 you are spending eight hundred thousand dollars.

6 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: He just explained it.

7 FELIX PROCACCI: Yeah, but how many people  
8 are going to come here and ask that question?

9 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Lots of people.

10 FELIX PROCACCI: It should be part of the  
11 Resolution.

12 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Lots of people come  
13 here.

14 FELIX PROCACCI: How many people are going  
15 to know this?

16 If a Reporter looks at it, how would they  
17 know this?

18 They would have to watch the Meeting in  
19 order to find this out.

20 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Okay.

21 FELIX PROCACCI: I just wish in the future  
22 you would follow the law.

23 I said this many times, You say this  
24 numerous times, I know I am not a lawyer.

25 You bring that up all the time.



1            SUPERVISOR CLAVIN:  Actually, I didn't  
2 bring up the fact that you are not a lawyer.

3            FELIX PROCACCI:  You have done that.

4            SUPERVISOR CLAVIN:  No, no.

5            FELIX PROCACCI:  Yes, you have in the past,  
6 you have brought up the fact I am not a lawyer,  
7 therefore, I can't - - -

8            SUPERVISOR CLAVIN:  I think you said  
9 numerous times before.

10            FELIX PROCACCI:  On several occasions you  
11 have brought that up.

12            SUPERVISOR CLAVIN:  If you say so, you said  
13 a minute ago, numerous occasions, after I did the  
14 last time, it didn't seem numerous to me.

15            FELIX PROCACCI:  Anyway, in the future,  
16 please, do that and, now - -

17            SUPERVISOR CLAVIN:  We will take it under  
18 advisement.

19            FELIX PROCACCI:  Do I have to FOIL it, Mr.  
20 Mastromarino?

21            SUPERVISOR CLAVIN:  You can FOIL it if you  
22 want to.

23            FELIX PROCACCI:  Can I get it without  
24 FOIL-ing it?

25            Can he just send it to me or do

1 I have to make a formal request?

2 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Make a formal request  
3 for documentations.

4 FELIX PROCACCI: Okay, thank you.

5 SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: No problem.

6 Next, I have Pearl Jacobs.

7 Good Morning, Ms. Jacobs, if you give your  
8 name and address for the record, thank you.

9 PEARL JACOBS: Pearl Jacobs, Uniondale.

10 Um, Item 37, you know, there is some  
11 concern, a lot of concern, of course, you know  
12 that this lease transfer was passed last night,  
13 so, it is going to come to the Town very soon  
14 regarding the environmental studies, so, my  
15 questions regarding the water quality, here, in  
16 our County, our aquifer, which is our sole source  
17 aquifer, um, and ability to sustain a project of  
18 this magnitude.

19 So, the last report pertains to water usage  
20 of our aquifer was published in either 2010 or  
21 2015, um, there was no report thereafter.

22 And, we are talking about what, ten to  
23 twelve years ago.

24 And, um, my question is when will the Town  
25 publish an updated report informing residents

1    of the quality and the amount - - the quality of  
2    the water in our aquifer and the amount of the  
3    usage that remains in our aquifer?

4            SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Is that in relation to <sup>Page | 43</sup>  
5    Item Number 37?

6            PEARL JACOBS: Yes, it is water, it is  
7    about water.

8            SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: You are asking about a  
9    report?

10           PEARL JACOBS: No, no, I am just asking and  
11    elaborating because I am concerned about water and  
12    our water quality and, here, in Item 37, it says,  
13    related treatment and related to upgrade the 1,4  
14    dioxane treatment and nitrate removal of the  
15    Roosevelt Field Wells.

16           It is water. I mean can I have the  
17    courtesy of having someone answer those questions  
18    about our aquifer?

19           SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: You are asking about  
20    issuing a report?

21           I mean you have been here before, you know  
22    this is about this Resolution.

23           I know I saw the Water Commissioner.

24           PEARL JACOBS: Elaborate when the next  
25    report will be coming out.

1            SUPERVISOR CLAVIN:    Water Commissioner,  
2            no, no, we are not talking about the report, we ae  
3            talking about the application in front of us.

4            Do you want to explain what the application <sup>Page | 44</sup>  
5            is, that would be great.

6            Identify yourself. You have to tell  
7            everyone who you are.

8            COMMISSIONER REINHARDT: Commissioner  
9            Reinhardt, Department of Water. Supervisor,  
10           Members of the Town Board:

11           Item 37 is amending and professional  
12           services contract with D & B Engineers for the 1,4  
13           dioxane removal at Wells 7, 11 and 12.

14           The Roosevelt Field project is, now,  
15           progressing to construction.

16           This included construction inspection  
17           services and other modifications, the design that  
18           is necessary.

19           SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Okay.

20           PEARL JACOBS: Well, thank you, sir, for  
21           that update regarding the Roosevelt Field Water  
22           District.

23           I am sure residents in Nassau County would  
24           like to see an updated report on the status of our  
25           sole source aquifer, here.

1                    COMMISSIONER REINHARDT: Supervisor, the  
2 Department, as all Water Departments in Nassau  
3 County and in New York State do, our annual  
4 drinking water quality report was just mailed out <sup>Page | 45</sup>  
5 in the past week or so.

6                    If you haven't received it, yet, you will  
7 be receiving it in the next couple of days, that  
8 is the Annual Water Quality Report which  
9 summarizes all the water quality tests that were  
10 done.

11                   We are up there doing, in the District, um,  
12 conservation initiatives that we are undertaking.

13                   SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Great. Let us know if  
14 you don't get the report.

15                   PEARL JACOBS: Thank you for the Water  
16 Quality Report but we also need a water quality  
17 report regarding our aquifer, as well as, the  
18 amount of usage that is left in our aquifer.

19                   SUPERVISOR CLAVIN: Okay, all right.

20                   Thank you very much.

21                   Thank you, Commissioner. I don't have any  
22 other slips on the Administrative Calendar, does  
23 anybody that didn't sign in wish to be heard?

24                   (Whereupon, no response was heard. After,  
25 the following ensued.)

**HEMPSTEAD TOWN BOARD**    **MAY 23, 2023**

1            SUPERVISOR CLAVIN:  If not, may I have a  
2            Motion.

3            DEPUTY SUPERVISOR GOOSBY:  I move the  
4            Administrative Calendar from Number 13 through 49.    Page | 46

5            COUNCILMAN CARINI:  I second the Motion.

6            CLERK MURRAY:  Supervisor Clavin?

7            SUPERVISOR CLAVIN:  Aye.

8            CLERK MURRAY:  Deputy Supervisor Goosby?

9            DEPUTY SUPERVISOR GOOSBY:  Aye.

10           CLERK MURRAY:  Councilman Carini?

11           COUNCILMAN CARINI:  Aye.

12           CLERK MURRAY:  Councilman Dunne?

13           COUNCILMAN DUNNE:  Aye.

14           CLERK MURRAY:  Councilwoman Miller?

15           COUNCILWOMAN MILLER:  Aye.

16           CLERK MURRAY:  Councilman Muscarella?

17           COUNCILMAN MUSCARELLA:  Aye.

18           CLERK MURRAY:  Councilwoman Ryder?

19           COUNCILWOMAN RYDER:  Aye.

20           SUPERVISOR CLAVIN:  May I have a Motion to  
21           adjourn.

22           DEPUTY SUPERVISOR CLAVIN:  I move we  
23           adjourn.

24           COUNCILMAN DUNNE:  Second the Motion.

25           CLERK MURRAY:  Supervisor Clavin?

**HEMPSTEAD TOWN BOARD**    **MAY 23, 2023**

1  
2  
3  
4  
5  
6  
7  
8  
9  
10  
11  
12  
13  
14  
15  
16  
17  
18  
19  
20  
21  
22  
23  
24  
25

SUPERVISOR CLAVIN:    Aye.

CLERK MURRAY:    Deputy Supervisor Goosby?

DEPUTY SUPERVISOR GOOSBY:    Aye.

CLERK MURRAY:    Councilman Carini?

COUNCILMAN CARINI:    Aye.

CLERK MURRAY:    Councilman Dunne?

COUNCILMAN DUNNE:    Aye.

CLERK MURRAY:    Councilwoman Miller?

COUNCILWOMAN MILLER:    Aye.

CLERK MURRAY:    Councilman Muscarella?

COUNCILMAN MUSCARELLA:    Aye.

CLERK MURRAY:    Councilwoman Ryder?

COUNCILWOMAN RYDER:    Aye.

(Whereupon, the official meeting of the  
Hempstead Town Board held on May 23, 2023 was  
adjourned.)

1  
2  
3  
4  
5  
6  
7  
8  
9  
10  
11  
12  
13  
14  
15  
16  
17  
18  
19  
20  
21  
22

CERTIFICATE BY COURT REPORTER

Whereupon, I hereby certify that the foregoing testimony in the matter of the Hempstead Town Board Meeting held on May 23, 2023, consisting of pages 1 through 48 inclusive is an accurate transcription of my cryptic notes.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I SET MY HAND THIS DAY.



*CFM*

CERTIFIED COURT REPORTER

NORTH SHORE COURT REPORTERS

NOTARY PUBLIC - STATE OF NEW YORK